
ST PATRICK’S CATHOLIC PARISH 

Lot 38 Amherst Street (PO Box 10) Katanning WA 6317 

Ph/Fax :  08 98 214 675 

Email:  stpatricksparishkatanning@gmail.com  

Facebook:  St Patrick’s Catholic Church — Katanning 

“Inspired by our Patron Saint and guided by the      
Gospel teachings of Jesus, St Patrick’s Parish strives   

to welcome and serve one another” 

Parish Priest:       Fr Marlon Chingwangco  

Parish Pastoral Council Chairperson:    Mrs Marie Hanna 

Parish Finance Committee Chairperson:    Mr Norman Flugge 

St Patrick’s Catholic Primary School Principal: Mr Brett Wilkie  (08) 98208 100 

St Patrick’s Parish Safeguarding Officers: 

Marie Hanna:      safeguardingmh@gmail.com 0473501882 

Julie Poett::      safeguardingjp@gmail.com   0473501882 

PARISH PRAYER:  Please refer to the overhead screen 

SUNDAY 29th OCTOBER 2023 -  30th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME YEAR A 

First Reading:  Exodus 22:20-26                                                                                                                                      
The Lord said to Moses, “Tell the sons of Israel this, “You must not molest the stranger or   
oppress him, for you have lived as strangers in the land of Egypt.  You must not be harsh with 
them, they will surely cry out to me, and be sure I shall hear their cry; my anger will flare and I 
shall  kill you with the sword, your own wives will be widows, your own children orphans. “If 
you lend money to any of my people, to any poor man among you, you must not play the    
usurer with him: you must not demand interest from him.  ‘If you take another’s cloak as a 
pledge, you must give it back to him before sunset.  It is all the covering he has; it is the cloak 
he wraps his body in; what else would he sleep in? If he cries to me, I will listen, for I am full of 
pity.”        The word of the Lord 
 

Responsorial Psalm: I love you, Lord, my strength. 
 
 

Second Reading: first letter of St Paul to the Thessalonians 1:5-10 
You observed the sort of life we lived when we were with you, which was for your instruction, 
and you were led to become imitators of us, and of the Lord; and it was with the joy of the 
Holy Spirit that you took to the gospel, in spite of the great opposition all round you.  This has 
made you the great example to all believers in Macedonia and Achaia since it was from you 
that the word of the Lord started to spread  -  and not only throughout Macedonia and 
Achaia, for the news of your faith in God has spread everywhere.  We do not need to tell    
other people about it: other people tell us how we started the work among you, how you 

SATURDAY SUNDAY 29th 
October 4th November 11th November 18th November 

TAMBELLUP 8.30AM 6.00PM  6.00PM 

BROOMEHILL   6.00PM  

Sunday 29th October 5th November 12th November 19th November` 

 KOJONUP 
Comm Serv 

8.30am 8.30AM 8.30AM 8.30AM 

KATANNING 10.30AM 10.30AM 10.30AM 10.30AM 

 29th October 5th November 12th November 19th November 

Greeter   FIRST  

Intro & Second Reader P. Kerin JP Collins COMMUNION A. Schiano 

First Reader J. Poett S. Benitez School B. Wilkie 

Minister of the  

Eucharist 
  School  

Offertory Volunteers Volunteers School Volunteers 

Acolyte Angelo  Samuel Alvarro Patrick 

Altar Servers Volunteers Volunteers School Volunteers 

CHURCH CLEANING ROSTER:  OCTOBER:  RONNIE & PETER 

CRYING ROOM: Feel free to use this room during Mass.  Kindly pack away toys at the 
end of Mass.                  

PIETY STALL:  If you wish to buy religious articles, books or cards please contact                       
Fr Marlon 

FIRST AID BOX:  located inside the Crying Room at the entrance to the Church. 

TOILET FACILITY:  Situated at the back of the Parish house;  nearest to school oval. 

RCIA/RCIC: Anyone interested in learning about becoming a Catholic please contact       
Fr Marlon or Julie Poett. 

 

WEEKEND MASS TIMETABLE: 

PARISH MINISTRIES:     If you are unable to attend on your rostered date please        

arrange for someone to replace you.  Thank you! 

WEEKDAY MASSES:  Wednesday 1st November All Saints Day Mass 11.00am;                                               
Friday 3rd November 9.00am; First Saturday 4th November 9.00am 



broke with idolatry when you were converted to God and became servants of the real, living 
God; and how you are now waiting for Jesus, his Son, whom he raised from the dead, to 
come from heaven to save us from the retribution which is coming. 
The word of the Lord                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Gospel Acclamation:  Alleluia, alleluia! All who love me will keep my words, and my Father 
will love them and we will come to them.  Alleluia! 

Gospel: Matthew: 22:34-40                                                                                                                      
When the Pharisees heard that Jesus had silence the Sadducees they got together and, to 
disconcert him, one of them put a question, “Master, which is the greatest commandment of 
the Law?”  Jesus said, “You must love the Lord your God with all your heart, with all your soul, 
and with all your mind.  This is the greatest and the first commandment.  The second                   
resembles it:  you must love your neighbour as yourself.  On these two commandments hang 
the whole Law, and the prophets also.” The Gospel of the Lord 
 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS: 31st Sunday in Ordinary Time Year A  5th November 2023:        
Malachi 1:14-2:2,8-10;  First Letter of St Paul to the Thessalonians 2:7-9,13; Matthew 23:1-12 

Parish News     

COLLECTIONS  15th October 22nd October 

1st Collection   

2nd Collection   

Planned Giving Envelopes   

Planned Giving Direct Debit   

Candles   

Piety Stall   

The ability to budget can only come about through the  ‘generous financial support of             
members of the Parish who make a pledge through the “Planned Giving Programme.”                                                                  
Like all families, everyone’s pledge is important and commitment to the financial                                 
well-being of  St Patrick’s Parish is VITAL.  If you would like to join or know more about                                  
the programme please  contact the Parish Office or Mr Peter Kerin. 

Let us continue to pray for the sick members of our families and also within our 
Parish especially: (Wendy Norrish), Laline Ford and David McGuire;  Also our      
parishioners in Kerry Lodge and Bethshan, Eileen Smith, Clara Illiano, Ted 
Schaefer, Bonnie Quartermaine.  Please keep them in your prayers. 

NEW PARISHIONERS:  welcome to our Parish!  We pray you will find peace and comfort in 
our Parish and with our God.  Please join us in fellowship and community events.  Please          
complete the “Welcome to our Parish Form” from the front entrance of the Church and      
return it to the Parish Office.  Thank you and God bless. 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who supported the Rosary Rally in Kojonup 
last weekend—to Fr Marlon for leading us and to the choir who 
each year provide beautiful music for the day.  

 

 

Last Sunday was designated as  World Mission Sunday but because of 
the Rosary Rally it has been deferred to today.  This year’s appeal is                 
supporting the Maria Auxiliadora Clinic, run by the Salesian Sisters in 
Timor Leste.  The appeal assists Sr Carolina in providing her community 
with access to adequate care and healthcare education.  Please keep 
our   missionaries in your prayers.  Donation envelopes are included 
with this bulletin. 

 
The month of October is  dedicated to the Holy Rosary,  and is a good time 
to commit to praying the Rosary.  The Rosary will bring great peace and                    
holiness to your life and is the best method of honouring Mary. And for 
those of you who already in this beautiful habit, it is the perfect month for 
you to share this devotion with others. 

Committee Established for Welcoming our New Bishop 
In preparation for the appointment of a new Bishop of Bunbury, Apostolic Administrator, 
Archbishop Timothy Costelloe SBD has approved the establishment of the committee       
responsible for the Ordination of our new Bishop if he is a priest, or if he is a Bishop already, 
an Installation Ceremony. The name of the Committee is the Episcopal Ordination or               
Installation Steering Committee (EOISC). The (Committee) Terms of Reference include all 
events related to the new Bishop taking full responsibility for the Diocese. Committee                    
members have expertise drawn from the education, diocesan and parish sectors in planning, 
liturgy, event management, budgeting and risk management. All matters regarding the 
events surrounding the new Bishop taking responsibility for the Bunbury Diocese will be the 
responsibility of the Committee working with the Bishop-elect once he has been appointed. 
More information about the Committee will be released when it becomes available. In the 
meantime, enquiries can be directed to eoisc@bunburycatholic.org.au . 

Next weekend Sr Kathy Kettle, a Sister of Mercy, will visit our Parishes representing Aid to 
the Church In Need Australia.  Sr Kathy will conduct a brief 4 minute presentation  to raise 
awareness about persecuted Christians in the world.  There will be brochures in the pews 
and some religious items for sale . 

http://www.how-to-pray-the-rosary-everyday.com/honoring-mary.html

